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14th January 2016

Dear Parent

Information Evening

We are holding an information evening on Wednesday 20th of January at 7pm for all parents. There will be 2 workshops which will be available to parents. Workshop 1 will focus on strategies on developing numeracy at the foundation stage which should be attended by parents of children in Primary 1 & 2. Workshop 2 will focus on Accelerated Reader and Mathletics and should be attended by parents of children from P3-P7. Both workshops will run twice so that parents with children in both age ranges can attend each workshop. These workshops are very valuable in developing a working partnership between home and school which is so important to children’s development. I would encourage all parents to attend.

Dungannon Feis

Dungannon Feis opens this year on the 18th of April in Edendork GFC. Any parent wishing their child to take part in the Confined section of the Speech and Drama competition should forward £2 entry fee to the school secretary by Monday 18th of January. Please note, it is the parent’s responsibility to take the child to the competition and practise the poem before the competition.

Swimming Lessons

Swimming lessons continue in Primary 7 on Wednesdays. The cost of the lessons is £10 per child and should be paid to the school office as soon as possible. 

Healthy Eating

Research carried out by various health agencies have continued to highlight the very negative effect that over consumption of sugar is having on children’s health. One such study suggests that on average children aged four to ten years old are consuming 22kg of added sugar a year and their bodies are struggling to deal with this. We as teachers and parents need to teach the children good habits and help and encourage children to maintain a healthy diet. One major step we can make is to try to reduce sugary drinks out of children’s' diets for either water or low-fat milk. The food industry have become very clever at hiding evidence of sugar in products and even diluted juice which is advertised as ‘no added sugar’ still contains huge amounts of sugar. Yoghurts which are advertised as ‘fat free’ are also liable to contain large amounts of sugar. We will be encouraging the children who bring drinks to school to bring water only in their water bottles and we would really appreciate your support with this. A free app is now available for smart phones called "sugar smart app", which works by scanning barcodes and revealing total sugar in cubes or grams in food products.


After School Clubs.

After school clubs will begin on Tuesday evening from 3pm to 4pm. Cooking club will be available to children in P5, 6 and 7 who have not attended the cooking club in the first term. Children should give their names to Mrs Vincent if they wish to attend this club and 12 names will be drawn out of a hat. The cost is £6 to cover costs for the club.

Basketball Club and Chess Club will both run on Tuesday also and will be open to boys and girls in Primary 5, 6 and 7 initially. There will be no charge for these clubs.

SELB Music

The SELB’s violin/ viola tuition payment of £25 is now due for those who pay termly. It is SELB policy that children cannot continue to receive tuition if the fees are not paid. 

French and Tin Whistle

Payment of French money (£5) and tin whistle tuition (£5) are also due for payment now.

Yours Sincerely

S McCreesh

Principal

